At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 19th day of October, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



        
        George A. Woolsey, Councilman 




        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman        

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    
Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                
        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Ross Drake, from Leptondale, led the pledge to the flag. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


#7 Deleted
ORCHARD RIDGE ROAD DEDICATION
#8 Deleted       ORCHARD RIDGE DRAINAGE DISTRICT ACCEPTANCE

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on the agenda.

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Work Area Speed
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and legal notice have been completed.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of the public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since October 2, 2009. It was advertised in the Sentinel on October 6, 2009 and in the Mid Hudson Times on October 07, 2009. This complies with all of the New York State requirements to conduct a public hearing. 

MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing for the Work Area Speed Limits. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Board is considering the enactment of a local law which will establish speed limits in work areas on Town roads. Under New York State Vehicle and Traffic Law an agency that has jurisdiction over a street may establish a lower speed limit for work areas on streets that it has jurisdiction. There are limits in State Laws for the speed limits. Town roads currently have a speed limit of 30 mph and can be lowered by 5 mph making the speed for Town roads 25 mph in posted work areas. Town roads with higher speed limits can be lowered a maximum of 20 mph. The fines for a speed limit violation are set forth in State Law. 
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Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board if they had any questions or comments. Councilwoman Greene thanked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town and Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Supervisor, for all of their hard work and their concerns for the safety of Town residents and preparing this Local Law. 


Supervisor Booth also thanked Tom Dubetsky, Code Officer for the Town of Newburgh, for all of his efforts.
Supervisor Booth asked the public if they had any questions or comments. There were none.


MOTION was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No.11 of  2009 – Adding 174-6.1 “Work Area Speed Limits” to Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said it is not yet 7:15 p.m. and legally the Public Hearing for Limits for Senior Citizens & Persons with Disabilities and Limited Income can not be called to order. 


Supervisor Booth said that we will would now go to 6b.

6b.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING FOR SPECIAL DISTRICTS:
Suggested Date and Time: December 7, 2009 at 7:00 p.m.

Supervisor Booth said he was advised by Mr. Taylor that the public hearing for the Special Districts should be held before December 1, 2009. He suggested setting this public hearing for November 16, 2009 at 7:00 p.m.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to set the public hearing for the Special Districts for November 16, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

It is not yet 7:15 so the Board moved to number 9on the agenda: ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer. 

6b.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING FOR SPECIAL DISTRICTS:
Suggested Date and Time: December 7, 2009 at 7:00 p.m.
This item was done after item number 5 on the agenda. 
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9.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfers for the NYS Department of Labor payments, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, CPA, Town Accountant, as follows:
FROM ACCOUNT                                  TO ACCOUNT                        AMOUNT

General Fund      001.9030.0800 Social Security           001.9050.0800 Unemployment               $36,000.00

Highway Fund    030.9030.0800 Social Security           030.9050.0800 Unemployment                   6,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6a.   
(7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Limits for Senior Citizens & Persons with Disabilities and Limited Income (chapters 186,187 & 252)

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and legal notice have been completed.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town website since October 9, 2009. It was advertised in the Sentinel on October 9, 2009 and in the Mid Hudson Times on October 14, 2009. This complies with all of the requirements under New York State Law to conduct a public hearing. 

MOTION was made at 7:15 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open the public hearing for Limits for Senior Citizens & Persons with Disabilities and Limited Income (chapters 186,187 & 252). The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this proposed local law will increase the base annual income level for a 50% assessed valuation exemption for persons 65 years and over and persons with disabilities by $1,000.00 from $28,000.00 to $29,000.00. The income level exemptions on the sliding scale are also increased by that $1,000.00 increment, so that the maximum income to qualify for a 5% exemption will be $37,399.99. The increases are permitted by State Real Property Tax Law in income level eligibilities for the assessment exemptions for persons 65 years and over and persons with disabilities. It will apply to the March 1, 2010 taxable status date and accordingly be effective for the 2011 Town taxes. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments from the Town Board members. There were none. He then asked if the public had any questions or comments. There were none.



MOTION was made at 7:20 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said this resolution can not be legally approved until the first public meeting in January of 2010. 
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7.
ORCHARD RIDGE ROAD DEDICATION
This item was deleted from the agenda.
8.
ORCHARD RIDGE DRAINAGE DISTRICT ACCEPTANCE


This item was deleted from the agenda.
9.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer


This item was held after 6B on the agenda.

10.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Release for 7 Rock Cut Road

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 13, 2009, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh, to release the bond for Todd A. Kelson, 7 Rock Cut Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION: Ms. Arent’s memo stated: “Landscaping for the above project was inspected on October 10, 2009. Landscaping appears in good condition and health. Overall the project looks very attractive, especially from Rock Cut Road. Release of the bond is recommended at this time.”

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS:
A.     Halloween Curfew
Supervisor Booth read the 2009 Halloween Curfew. (see attached)

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday November 7th from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon.


B.     Other Announcements
Margaret Gaydos, Orange Lake, asked where the New York State inmates would be utilized in the Town of Newburgh. 
Supervisor Booth said as in the past the Town has utilized inmates to do exterior work, roadwork and interior work at various Town buildings. They are presently working at the Police Department stripping the floors and they are doing heavy cleaning. They are also working in Town Hall. 
Ms. Gaydos said she has concerns with the inmates working at the Police Station. 

Supervisor Booth said the inmates are supervised by correction officers on site at all times. The program is well thought out and executed. These female prisoners are low treat and doing time for non violent crimes. They need community service hours before they can be paroled.
Ms. Gaydos said she wanted to thank Councilwoman Greene and Thomas Dubetskie for being instrumental in cleaning up the Police Department. 

Jay Coppola, Orange Lake, said he is here tonight to represent the Orange Lake Civic Association. He asked if the MS4 program would be completed in 2009. 

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town is waiting for the final report from McGoey & Hauser. 
Mr. Cappolli asked for clarification on the zoning for boats in Orange Lake and asked if they are required to be in the confine of the property lines. 
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Mr. Taylor said there has been a complaint filed with the Code Compliance Department regarding this matter. They are in the process of addressing the issue on voluntary bases of the property owner in question. If they are unable to resolve the problem then it will have to go before the court. 
Mr. Coppola asked when the Old South Plank Road project will be complete. 

Mr. Osborne said the next step is to put this on a Workshop Agenda to discuss the project. 

Mr. Cappolli and his civic association thanked the Board for their open door policy and for also being extremely helpful.

Bud Fisher, Balmville, said his neighbor installed a fence on his property line. There were three signs attached to it that read stop cease and desist. There was a 100 foot trench that was also put under the fence. All of the trees on the property line were cut down to install this fence and he and his wife were left to clean up all of the leaves and branches that fell onto their property as a result. 

Ann Fisher, Balmville, approached the Board and gave them each a letter that she read. (see attached) Mrs. Fisher said this is an unresolved issue and their issues with the Zoning Board do not have closure. 
Edward Bailey, McCall Place, said he was here tonight to discuss the two items that were deleted from the agenda. He wanted to go over the agreement of this project.

1. The homeowners are going to be charged a tax to upgrade and maintain the    

    detention pond.

2. There is to be a fence around the detention pond.

3. Filiberti Lane is to be a one way. 

He said the ditch that the detention pond is to drain into has to still be addressed and cleaned out.  
12.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:00 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            

